
 
Dear Praying Friends,                                        April 2021  
 

Greetings from Cambodia! Good News or Bad News: Which Do You Want First? Let me start off by saying 

thank you so much for taking the time to read our latest update. Thy and I sure do appreciate and covet 

your continual love, prayers, and support for our family and ministry. The month of April 2021 will go down 

as one of the strangest since we arrived here 9 years ago. Yet, at the same time, God continues to prove 

Himself faithful over and over again. I’ll do my best to make this letter short and sweet! 

The Bad News: In our last update, I mentioned that Cambodia experienced its 3rd community outbreak 

since the global pandemic began. For about a year, Cambodia did a wonderful job of containing the virus; 

but since then, things have taken a turn for the worst as Cambodia went from little confirmed positive cases 

and no deaths to 12,641 positive cases and 92 deaths (confirmed as of Thursday, April 30th). I also men-

tioned that the capital city in which we live in was placed on lockdown; this past month our village in partic-

ular (Trapang Snor) was also placed on lockdown (meaning: only going out to the nearest local market for 

essentials 2 to 3 times a week). Our family, team and ministry here are usually very active in reaching the 

lost, teaching and training believers; if you could please pray for us to have wisdom, favor, mercy, and cour-

age as we continue to trust God during these uncertain times.  

The Good News: Though we understand that nothing will ever replace the church meeting together in 

person and also active outdoor evangelism, we praise God for the technology to be able to encourage, 

equip, and edify the national believers and also share the gospel with the lost for the time being. The funny 

thing is that now I am discipling more people than ever! Folks that I was able to lead to the Lord these past 

few years, many of whom I was not able to disciple due to various reasons are now being grounded in the 

Word online! We also started an online Bible study group for our Preah Vihear ministry. I continue to be in 

awe of how hungry and humble our national believers are in growing spiritually and in awe of the Greatness 

of our God, particularly how He is always at work in us, through us, and all around us! Please be in prayer 

for us to continue to grow in grace and truth. Lastly, I would like to share with you that Roth believed on 

Jesus this past month. I appreciate many of you who have prayed for his salvation. Please also pray for his 

wife, Srey Mao, to be saved. Also, continue to pray for doors of opportunities for us to share the good news 

of our Lord Jesus!  

Make sure you check out some of the pictures with captions throughout the update! As promised, this is 

probably our shortest update ever!  Our family and ministry sincerely appreciate your faithful investment. 

May we continue to watch and pray till our Lord Jesus returns in glory!  

         With Grateful Hearts, 

 

 

 


